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Department of Planning and Environment
Teresa Avila
Project Director M6 Stage 1
Transport for NSW
101 Miller Street
North Sydney, NSW, 2060

08/04/2022

Dear Ms Avila

M6S1 - Stage 2 (SSI 8931)
Leachate and Landfill Gas Sub-plan and Monitoring Program

| refer to the Leachate and Landfill Gas Sub-plan (LLGSP) Revision 05, dated 24 March 2022 and the
Leachate and Landfill Gas Monitoring Program (LLGMP) Revision 05, dated 24 March 2022 submitted to
the Planning Secretary for approval under conditions C10 and C20 of SSI 8931. | also acknowledge and
thank you for your response to the Department’s review comments and requests for additional
information.

| note that the LLGSP and LLGMP Revision 05:

¢ have been reviewed by environmental consultants Stantec;
have been prepared in consultation with Bayside Council and the Environment Protection Authority;
have been endorsed by the project’s Environmental Representative (ER);
have been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues were raised;
contain the information required by the conditions of approval; and
were reviewed and endorsed by the EPA accredited site auditor lan Swane, from lan Swane &
Associates, and the Auditor has issued an Interim Audit Advice confirming the appropriateness of
these plans.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, | approve the Leachate and Landfill Gas Sub-plan Revision 05,
dated 24 March 202 and the Leachate and Landfill Gas Monitoring Program Revision 05, dated 24 March
2022 under conditions C10 and C20 of SSI8863.

Please ensure that the approved plan is placed on the project website at the earliest convenience as per
condition B15.

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the approved LLGSP and LLGMP and the
conditions of approval then the requirements of the conditions of approval will prevail.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sarah Kamarudin at
sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely
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Matthew Todd-Jones

A/Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Secretary



